
From: Andy Twisdale <andy@andytwisdale.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/13/2012 12:10:03 PM
Subject: Wednesday December 12 meeting

KatherineThank you very much for arraigning yesterday's meeting to discuss our concerns regarding the costs ofproperty insurance in South Carolina. Please convey my thanks to Ted Pitts the Governor's Chief of Staff as well. I greatly appreciate the time you have invested in helping our group with this issue.With the lines of communications open I look forward to more discussions with the Director Framer and Ms.Gwen Fuller-McGriff.Again thank you very much. Gail and I wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
Regards,

Andy Twisdale REALTOR
Charter One Real Estate
81 Main Street Suite 202
Hilton Head Island, SC 29926
843-384-7771
andy@sellhiltonhead.com
Search all MLS listings and sign up updates
http://www.charteronerealestate.com/hilton-head-island-realtor/Andy-Twisdale.htm

The greatest compliment I can receive is your referral for professional real estate services.

mailto:Andy%20Twisdale%20%3Candy@andytwisdale.com%3E
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:andy@sellhiltonhead.com
http://www.charteronerealestate.com/hilton-head-island-realtor/Andy-Twisdale.htm

